## Sons of Confederate Veterans' Camp \_\_\_\_\_\_ Minutes of Meeting May 8, 2018

Iraan, TX

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Stu Carter.

## **Old Business:**

- Camp Charter was not sent off due to insufficient funds necessary to cover charter fee. Once
  charter is received David McMahon plans on attending the swearing in ceremony. With the
  Iraan Charter, Texas will have one more camp the GA.
- A SCV bank account was opened at the Iraan Bank under Hazelwood's name. Once the Camp receives it's 501c paperwork, the account will be closed and another re-opened under the Camp name. The account was opened with an initial deposit of \$410.00.
- Confederate Memorial Day activities at Fairmont Cemetery in San Angelo was attended by Stu, Bob, Travis and Ron. A special ceremony honoring Bob's ancestor, Samuel B. McJunkin took place after the official ceremonies were completed.

## **New Business:**

- The Raffle drawing was conducted and David Disselhorst won the pistol.
- A black powder shoot was discussed as an activity of the camp. David Crowder offered to serve as Safety Officer.
- Stu offered a to loan a Confederate saber to the camp. The saber was given to him by Lee Hice from the Midland camp.
- Cody offered to approach Ms. Cagle about poster size photo of Lilly Langtree.
- Camp flags were discussed and it was agreed upon to establish a committee to review. Both
  Albert and Ron offered to approach folks they know about embroidery services. If the Camp
  decides on the Bonnie Blue flag, Stu will donate his. Committee members consist of Stu,
  Richard, Travis & \_\_\_\_\_\_. Richard made the motion and it passed.
- Next meeting at the Midland Camp, Josh Hutch will present a program on the Brazilian Confederates.
- Fort Lancaster will be holding Frontier Days and Lee Hice from the Midland Camp will come down with uniforms if anyone would like to attend.
- Dues proration was discussed. 20.00 goes to the international fund, 15.00 goes to the state. All else left over goes to our camp. If joining in the 2<sup>nd</sup> quarter, an extra 15.00 is required and if joining in the 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter, and extra 7.50 is required. The extra dues ensures a nothing is due until the following July.
- Chaplain Crowder presented a very interesting program on the Alamo.
- Richard Stone volunteered to provide snacks for June meeting.
- Chaplain Crowder gave the benediction and all sang Dixie.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.